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Executive Committee Meeting
Tuesday, September 11, 2018
Teleconference

Minutes

Welcome. Marion Elmquist, President, called the meeting to order at 7:35 P.M. Eastern Time on September 11, 2018.

Roll Call. Judy Dixon, Secretary, called the roll.

Present:
Marion Elmquist, President
Tim McCorcle, Vice-President
Judy Dixon, Secretary
Brenda Seeger, Treasurer
Amy Brannan, Director-at-Large
Nancy McKinney Milsteadt, Director-at-Large
Scott McCall, Immediate Past President

Marion welcomed everyone.

Treasurer’s Report. Brenda reported that as of September 11, the balance in the checking account is $23,452.93, savings is $49,726.38, and the endowment fund is at $355,813.88. The information for the 990 has been sent to the accountants. They are working on it and it is nearly done.

Bolotin Award. We have received the check for $5,000 for the Bolotin Award. It was agreed that we would put the money in the general operating fund with no additional promotion.

Trademark Renewal and Legal Counsel update. Our trademark must be renewed every 10 years and it is up for renewal this December. The law firm that has done this for us in the past, MAP, has merged with another organization and no longer does legal work. They referred Marion to another group called Legal Corps. We have filed an application and are waiting for someone to act on it.

There are several items like this that require renewal and since they occur so infrequently, there is concern that they may fall from our radar. It was suggested that a policy be developed with reminders of these regularly occurring but infrequent renewals. Perhaps this could be a page on the website for the Executive Committee to access that would list all the items that need renewing.

Training Video. We have received $4,000 from Delta Gamma—$2,000 for the fitness grant and $2,000 for a training video We can create a new guide training video this year. It was agreed that we will hire someone whom we can work with on the details.

Looking forward to 50th Anniversary. Our 50th anniversary is only six years away. Marion suggested that we start thinking about how we want to commemorate it—another book? something else special? The Executive Committee will continue to work on this.

2019 Event. The planning meeting at Snow Mountain Ranch will be held Saturday, September 29. All is going well so far.

Upcoming Meetings. It was agreed that the next Executive Committee meeting would be Tuesday, October 9 and the mid-year Board meeting will be Tuesday, October 23.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 P.M.




